[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes March 6, 2017
Meeting was called to order at 

Introductions of Council members and audience
Announcements:
1. Open house at Tacoma Community House 
2. Alumnae of Annie Wright School spoke about pending changes and plans to expand enrollment, adding male high school
Students. Plans include a new 26,000 sq.ft. building. A SEPA document will be prepared.
A person representing the company planning the project also spoke, acknowledged the need for a SEPA document, including a traffic study, and noting that all parking would have to be accommodated on-site.
3. A speaker addressed the pending Tacoma utilities rate increases and, also noting that the subsidy for insatalling solar panels would end in 2018.
4. Tacoma City Club will have a lunch time panel Can Downtown Tacoma be Revitalized on 03/15, 11:30 at the Landmark.

Minutes of NENC meeting February 6 were approved.
Liaison Reports
Metroparks: Mary Tuttle
Summer fair 
3/25 Mud Run
The improvements for Titlow Park are underway
There is an opportunity to comment on the re-introduction of Grizzly bears into the Olmpics – Nationa Park Service web site for information and comments.
For more information go to: Metroparkstacoma.org
Tacoma Police Department: Dan Still
Residential burglary: 11, 54% on Saturdays
TIPS- Do NOT leave ladders outside, turn on lights at night – front & rear, get an alarm system.
Vehicle prowls (theft from veh.) 10 most on Wed. & Sun.
The TPD is continuing Project Peace – dialogs between residents & PD, regular meetings.
There is a free meeting room available for the community at the sector substation.
City Manager’s Office: David Nash-Mendez
2017 will see three City Council seats and the Mayorial election. Filing is May 15-19 with the County Auditor.
The testing of the point Defiance rail bypass is continuing. The higher speed trains / AMTRAK will be using this route reducing the number of trains along Ruston Way.
Future events - The Sister Cities film festival, Comprehensive Plan Amendments – go to: CityofTacoma.org
TPU Rate proposals – go to:mytpu.org
City Council Citizens forum – 3rd Tuesday in March (normally 2nd Tuesday).
Q: Is there a City email list to get announcements? 
A: Yes, go to City’s website or Facebook page to sign up.
Planning and Development Dept. Public Forum: 6:00pm, March 31 Gray Middle School. 6229 S. Tyler
Fire Department: Steve Collins (sub for Lincoln Correa)
More people would survive heart attacks if there were more people trained to administer CPR. The TFD gives free classes approximately every month. Sign up on the TFD website.
Tacoma Public Schools: Marie Verhaar
No new cases of Mumps, there were 6-cases, all have recovered. TPS will not be changing their transgender policy – will continue to follow guidance issued under the Obama administration.
TPS has not, does not, will not ask children or their parents about their citizenship status, nationality etc. TPS has issued guidance to their staff concerning inquiries  etc. from ICE.

Tacoma Public Utilities: Erika Tucci
TPU has programs to assist with payments.
Joint Study Session on March 7 -TPU Board & City Council, no opportunity for public comments.
Port of Tacoma: Leslie Barstow
The gull deaths were caused by botulism
The pile driving for the extension of the pier to service two “Franklin” class container ships has been ended until July 15 because of the salmon runs. The pile driving will resume then until the project is complete.
There will be guided tours of the Port, April 21, 8:00am. Sign up on the port website. 
There will be a strategic plan workshop on Monday, April 17, 12:00 until 6:00 at the Port headquarters bldg.
The next Commission meeting is March 16, 6:00pm
Community Council Report
TV Tacoma has a program “neighborhood Moments” that carries neighborhood council reports and meetings. They may do NENC in July.
City Planning Office: Residential Infill Pilot Project 
www.cityoftacoma.org/infill contact: Lauren Flemister lflemister@cityoftacoma.org
Handout& Handbook for applicants on website
Objective is to provide housing choices. Create smaller footprint options with greater affordability. Opportunity to innovate.
The pilot is to evaluate the viability of various housing types.
The infill units may be detached accessory dwelling units, two-family townhomes, or cottage housing.
There have been 23 statements of interest. 15-detached accessory dwelling units. 6-cottage home, and 2 two-family homes. 11 of these proposals are in the N. end.

Committee Reports
The Metroparks tree expert will lead a tree tour of Wright Park on April 4th or 5th.

Destiny City Film Festival –NENC will award grant of $350.
 
Citizen Comments – None

New Business`
Review innovative grant proposals for the April meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm
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